Correspondence H-14 - Emily Hansen

Maryanne Cronin

From: Emily Hansen <emilymaehansen@icloud.com>
Sent: Monday, January 23, 2023 9:30 PM

To: Maryanne Cronin

Subject: Proposed Fire Station Bixby Knolls

-EXTERNAL-

Hello Mary Anne,

My name is Emily, and | am a resident_ in Bixby Knolls. My alleyway will be in connection with the
proposed new fire station. While | have minimal concerns with the proposed fire station, | have maximum concern for
the Eucalyptus trees on this street, which is in direct conjunction with the path of the proposed fire station. While the
city of Long Beach has allotted time and effort into building a safer local community by funding a new fire station, the
city has in turn totally neglected the safety of the residents in this neighborhood. In the past month, 4 major trees have
fallen and damaged private property, our house included.

| would like to request time during this meeting to assess the city's plan of action for these dangerous trees. Before any
progress can be made with municipal infrastructure, the city must be diligent in accepting their responsibility with these
damned Eucalyptus trees.

This is my written testimony.

Emily Hansen





